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28 March 2024 
 
 
Attention:  
William Hung 
Watercare Services Limited  
William.Hung@water.co.nz  
 
 
Dear William 

Resource consent application – advice of decision  
Application number(s): BUN60420393 (Council reference) 

LUC60420246 (s9 land use consent) 

WAT60420394 (s14 water permit) 

DIS60422394 (s14 discharge permit) 

Applicant: Watercare Services Limited 

Proposed activity(s): Land use consent and water and discharge permits associated 
with the provision of 1.5km long, 2.1m internal diameter trunk 
sewer and associated access shafts and pipe connections that 
will extend from Bella Vista Road in the west to at 94 Shelly 
Beach Road (Point Erin Park) in the east, along with associated 
enabling works, including earthworks, groundwater diversion 
and dewatering, the disturbance of contaminated land and the 
discharge of contaminants, construction noise and vibration, and 
works to, and the removal of, trees 

Address: 94 Shelly Beach Road, Ponsonby 
94A and 94B Shelly Beach Road, Ponsonby 
12 Argyle Street, Herne Bay 
19 Salisbury Street, Herne Bay 
Road reserve in Sarsfield Street, Hamilton Road, Sentinel Road, 
Wallace Street, Argyle Street, Herne Bay Road, Upton Street, 
Marine Parade, and Bella Vista Road  

 

[ 

Following an assessment of this application under the Resource Management Act 1991 
(the RMA),  decision has been made to grant the application, subject to conditions of 
consent. 

For your reference a summary of the decision is attached. This summary will be 
forwarded to every person who has made a submission by email (if email was provided) 
or at the address for service. 

Please note that this is the official notice of service of this decision. 
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A full copy of the decision is available by electronic means at all our offices and public 
libraries. You can find the location of our service centres on our website at 
www.aucklandcouncil.govt.nz (select “Contact us or report a problem”, then “Visit us”). 

If you are the applicant or a submitter, and you disagree with the decision, or parts of it, 
you can file an appeal with the Environment Court within 15 working days of receiving 
this decision. 

If an appeal is lodged, any person who made a submission on the application may 
become a party to the proceedings by lodging a notice under section 274 of the RMA. 

A copy of the appeal must be served on the Council (Private Bag 92300, Auckland 1142) 
within 15 working days of the receipt of the decision and on all submitters within 5 
working days of lodging the appeal with the Environment Court. 

Note that this information on appeals is provided as a guide only and does not constitute 
legal advice. 

Information on the appeal process can be found on the Environment Court website 
https://www.environmentcourt.govt.nz/. 

In terms of processing fees incurred to date, these will be calculated taking into account 
your deposit and any interim invoices paid. Any additional fees generated from 
processing to date will be invoiced in due course. 

If you have any queries, please contact Colin Hopkins on 09 301 0101 and quote the 
application number above. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 
 
Colin Hopkins 
Principal Planner, Premium 
Resource Consents 
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